


















Lagan Materials Ltd: Knockbaun, Spink, Co. laois

2. Quality of Life

As stated above, the appellants live in a residence, which is c. 175 m northwest of the ra

'oung children
ue that m©dMiANT planning permission

J They also argue that the noise, dust and
traffic will also be detrimental to the mental and physical heatth of the family as a whole.

Response

The residence in question Res c. 175 m northwest of the site on the far side of the ridge into
which the quarry has been excavated. Thus, the residence, which is at c. 210 m ADD, and
the quarry, the floor and processing area of which are at c. 225 m AOD, are separated by a
ridge line that includes the proposed regraded overburden mound at c. 238 m AOD. This ridge
line will significantly attenuate any noise arising from the quarry (refer to Planning Application
Drawing D04 Site Plan - Proposed) towards this property.

As detailed above under response to Item I, although the distance to the quarry landholding
boundary is 175 metres, future extraction in the western quarry area will be confined to the
current quarry floor, being at least 255 metres distance from this residence (Refer to Planning
Application Drawing D04 Site Plan - Proposed).

A cornputer-based prediction model has been prepared to quantify the noise levels from the
proposed development, The worst-case scenario suggests 'None’ or 'Low’ adverse impact is
likely at the residents including the closest to the development {NSL2).

The appellants residence also directly adjoins the R430 Regional Road and some of the
existing measured arnbient noise levels at the residence already exceed the predicted levels
from the development. The appellants have made no reference to the proximity to the Fi430
Regional Road and the existing ambient noise levels, which exceed the predicted levels from
the development. They have also made no reference to other developments and activities in
the area including wind farm developments and agriculture. We would consider their response
to be biased against the quarry development and lacking understanding of the existing
ambient noise levels and noise prediction modelling which shows that the quarry development
can continue to operate within accepted thresholds.

As detailed in the EIAR and Response to Further Information -The impact assessment and as
context are such that the development is highly unlikely to result in an adverse effect. With
that in mind, we see no reason from a noise impact perspective for this development not to
proceed".

Noise arising from the quarry operations can be maintained at acceptable levels by the
implementation of good design, effective operation and management and by the
implementation of measures which are deemed to be best practice.

As detailed in the EIAR and in accordance with Condition No. 11(a), the proposed
development can operate within the proposed working hours and comply with the
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) Recommended General Noise Limit Criteria (EPA
2016; Scheduled Activities (NG4)1). These are Daytime Noise Criterion of 55 dB LA.T (07:00
to 19:00 hrs) Monday to Friday inclusive (excluding bank holidays), and between 07:00 hours
and 14:00 hours on Saturdays, when measured outside any noise sensitive location (i.e.,

: EPA (2016). Guidance Note for Noise: Licence Applications, SUIveys and Assessments in Relation to
Scheduled Activities (NG4), Environmental Protection Agency (EPA), Johnstown Castle, Wexford, Ireland.
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